
Board Minutes – July 2016 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

              
PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

 
 
Thanks to all of the members who attended the July BOD Meeting.   
 
BCGC TAX STATUS – The Internal Revenue Service reversed its decision and ruled in favor of 
BCGC becoming a 501(c)(3).  We are now accepting “Tax Free” donations effective back to January 
15th, 2016.  More details will follow in emails to the Membership. 
 
REQUIRED TO WEAR YOUR BCGC ID CARD – Many of us have become lackadaisical in the 
requirement to display your BCGC ID Card at all times while on our Permitted Range Area.  Please 
query anyone on the property not displaying their ID Card.  Report all violators who refuse to display 
their card to any of your Board of Directors.  
 
SUMMER IS FLYING BY – Hopefully, all of you have made the best of it, including the use of your 
Club's Ranges.  We now have over 260 Club Members and continue to steadily grow.  If you have 
friends that you are willing to sponsor, please contact your Membership Chairman, Dr. Deland 
Barr.  His contact info is located on our website at   bcgc.com 
 
2017 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING/BANQUET – Our Annual Membership Banquet is rapidly 
approaching.  Mark your calendars for January 21st, 2017 now so that you are available to attend the 
event this year.  If you are interested in working on the Auction Committee, please let me know as 
soon as possible.  Last year we had only one volunteer to run the event and I promised her that 
would not happen again.  So, if you or your spouse has experience in "Silent Auctions" or just want to 
volunteer to help out, give me a call or email. 
 
CHECK THE BCGC SCHEDULE - As a reminder, ALWAYS check our website's "Schedule of 
Events" PRIOR to going to the range.  Nothing is more irritating than expecting to have a fun, relaxing 
day at the range to only find out there is a Match scheduled on the range you intended to use.  All 
Matches and Clinics always have priority over individual member usage. 
 
I hope to see many of you at the next BOD Meeting at 6:00 pm, on August 16th, 2016 at the Indian 
Hills Community Center. 
 
Owen Maddox     
President, BCGC    
720-250-6075    
bcgc777@gmail.com 
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BCGC NOTICES 
 
1.  Minutes Prepared by:  Mike McCabe, Secretary 

• Date & Time of Meeting:  July 19th, 2016 -- 6:30 PM 
• Notification of Meeting:  website & Previous Months Minutes 
• A Quorum was present:  5 required  --  8 present 

o BCGC Board of Directors present were: Owen Maddox, Brian Hunter, Sam Morris, 
Dean Barr, Deland Barr, Mike McCabe and John Williams.  Absent were Jim 
Madere and Jason Roosa. 

 
2.  New Member Orientation 

• Frank McKeon is available for new member orientations at the range. New members should 
contact Frank at 303-838-4026 to make an appointment.  

• Need to update your NRA Membership?  For a 1 year membership go to our website:   
bcgc.com  You save $10 and the Club gets an additional rebate from the NRA.  If you want a 
multi-year extension for a much better deal, call Owen Maddox, NRA Recruiter, at 720-250-
6075.  Not only do you save a lot on the membership, but the Club also gets a good rebate.  
Three-year: $70;  Five-year: $100;    LIFE: $500 thru July;   65 or older Distinguished LIFE: 
$375 
 

Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and BCGC 
club events and notices. 
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES – July 19th, 2016 
 
Members in Attendance 

 
All of the following Members were present at the meeting: 

 
Owen Maddox 
Brian Hunter 
John Williams 
Dean Barr 
Sam Morris 
Deland Barr 
Mike McCabe 
John Williams  

Les Jackson 
Bob Carter 
Dean Anway 
Donnie Kauger 
Rocco Biernat  
Lech Gacek 
Frank McKeon 
Robert Dotson 
Del Befus 

Dan North 
Heidi Morgan 
Steve Blazek 
Mike Pope 
John Carter 
Tom Reid 
Tom Weatherton 
Jim Jones 
Jack Gaynor 

   
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
Prior Months Meeting Minutes – Owen Maddox for Mike McCabe.   
Motion to accept by Dean Barr; Seconded by Jason Roosa.  Passed unanimously.  

 
1.  MAIL CALL – Owen Maddox 

• Nothing new. 
• Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously. 

2. MEMBER AT LARGE REPORT – Dean Barr 
• Nothing new. 
• Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously 



 
3.  TREASURER’S REPORT – Sam Morris 

• Current BCGC checking account Balance: $27,523.72 
• Current BCGC savings account Balance: $3,506.87 
• Current Juniors Account Balance: $708.89 
• Current Raffle account: $41.20 
• Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Deland Barr.  Passed unanimously. 

 
4.  MEMBERSHIP REPORT – Deland Barr –  

• 17 new members for 2016. 
• 260 Active members. 
• All new members will have to complete the Membership Application online at: 

https://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_ 
form prior to the meeting. 

• Steve Blazek - Paid, ROL, & NRA 
• Heidi Morgan - Paid, ROL & NRA 
• After an introduction both were voted in by the members present. 
• Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously. 

 
5.  NEWSLETTER REPORT – Owen Maddox for Mike McCabe 

• Will publish monthly, shorter News Letter. 
• Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously. 
  

6.  ARMORER’S REPORT – Sam Morris 
• All Club rifles are locked in the safe. Jr’s rifles have been transferred to John Carter.  
• Motion to accept by Deland Barr; Seconded by Jim Brian Hunter. Passed unanimously. 

 
7.  HI-POWER REPORT – Jason Roosa 

• Two High-Power Matches recently with good turn-out.  Everything running smoothly so far. 
• Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Deland Barr. Passed unanimously. 

 
8.  TRAINING/CLINIC REPORT Jason Roosa 

• July 4th went well with only a couple of glitches (caterer cancelled & weather) and I’ll have the 
scores submitted shortly.  People seem to have enjoyed themselves. 

• July 17th Midrange Prone went well with 21 shooters and beautiful weather.  There is one last 
Midrange Match this year, and I’ll be running it. 

• We need target repaired in the next month.  I’ll drag my father-in-law up there, but he was 
wondering why we don’t just print the targets on the cardboard.  There might be some NRA 
rules about that, but it’s not a bad idea provided the dimensions line up and the texture is nice 
and matte.  August 18th works for my schedule.  Once Sam has the process down, it could also 
just happen in a rolling fashion doing a few targets as needed here and there. 

• Pete Jend said he might be able to do one or the other of the last two XTC matches, but hasn’t 
confirmed.  I need one more match director, or people willing to direct by committee to get the 
last two matches off the ground.  Somebody will step up, I’m sure, but having somebody 
nominally in charge would be best. 

• Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Deland Barr.  Passed unanimously. 
  

9.  JUNIORS REPORT –   Owen Maddox. 
• Nothing new.  Solicited for someone to volunteer to help out with the Juniors. 
• Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Brian Hunter. Passed unanimously 

https://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_%20form
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_%20form


10.  RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT – (Jim Madere -Absent). Frank McKeon:   

• Weeds were cut on the Short Range.  Targets are in good shape.  
• Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Brian Hunter. Passed unanimously 

11.  Executive Officer Report  - John Williams  
• Nothing new.  
• Motion to accept by Deland Barr; Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously 

 
12.  OLD BUSINESS 

• Forest Service Bond issue – trying to get answer over last several weeks with no response.  
• Range Orientation Required/Checklist/Team Update.  Frank came up with new form that he will 

email to Owen to distribute. 
• Season Pass Holders – require Formal Range Tour. One still pending. 
• Red Stone for long range – still not contacted by vendor. John Williams will take over the search 

from Owen.  Cost should be about $400. 
• NRA “Life” Membership - $500 thru July 31st, 2016 
• American Bow-Hunters Club – Brian and Owen met with the club.  Looking for place to hold 

matches. Will submit proposal to USFS for archery range. USFS not currently supportive of the 
idea.  Will pursue more after we secure our permit or when it looks like it will be granted. 

 
13.       ASSIGNMENTS 
 None 
 
14.  NEW BUSINESS - Owen Maddox  

• Raffle – need to put one together soon. Will work out details. Suggestion that we play up the 
bond issue for our raffle. 

• Suggested that we start soliciting donations since they are now tax deductible. 
• Entrance Sign –  
• Gatekeepers – no more checks should be made out to Camp Fickes. 
• Membership Applications (update) 
• Empty Chamber Indicators 
• Guest ROLs for Members 
• Jeffco turned down their proposed shooting range. 
• Bob suggested that there may need to be some changes in the .22 BR matches. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:49 PM. 

 
The next regular BCGC BOD/Membership meeting will be held on Tuesday August 16th, 2016 at 
the INDIAN HILLS COMMUNITY CENTER, 5381 Parmalee Gulch Rd, Indian Hills, CO 80454 (C470 to 
US 285, go 4 miles south to Parmalee Gulch Rd., then go .6 miles off of US 285 on South side of 
Parmalee Gulch Rd)   720-250-6075     from   6:30 to 8:00 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2016  BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS    (VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
 
PRESIDENT / OWEN MADDOX (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com 
VICE PRESIDENT / BRIAN HUNTER / brianhunter07@aol.com 
SECRETARY / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yah  
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DELAND BARR – (303)838-4755/ membership.bcgc@gmail.com 
RANGE OFFICER / JIM MADERE - (303-816-9297) / madak47@wildblue.net 
TRAINING OFFICER/ JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / DEAN BARR / northforkshootist@gmail.com / 303-838-3434 
 
2016 BCGC EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT BOARD (NON-VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / JOHN CARTER 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / ALEC SCHWARTZ 
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKEON / (303-838-4026) 
ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
GRANTS COORDINATOR / RICH MANZER  
.22 Bench Rest Competition Officer – BOB CARTER 
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BCGC 
P.O. BOX 796 
CONIFER, COLORADO 80433 

SINCE 1961

B

FAL

L UU N

G

U
F

C RO

C
EE

K

B


	BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES – July 19th, 2016
	Members in Attendance

